

Bristol Police Department

395 METACOM AVENUE BRISTOL, RHODE ISLAND 02809 TELEPHONE (401) 253-6900



BRISTOL POLICE DEPARTMENT PETITION REVIEW FORM

DATE FILED: 08-30-2024 **PETITION DESCRIPTION:**

Six-month review Dancing & Entertainment License, Bristol Harbor Inn d/b/a BHI LLC, 259 Thames Street

PERSON/S FILING PETITION: Larry Goldstein
☐ LICENSE RENEWAL ☐ NEW PETITION
REVIEW: APPROVED CONDITIONAL APPROVAL DENIED FORWARD TO ANOTHER DEPARTMENT FOR REVIEW
NOTES:
see second page for review narrative.

REVIEWING OFFICER: Capt. Roman Wozny

DATE COMPLETED: 9-10-2024

STEVEN CONTENTE
Town Administrator



Bristol Police Department

395 METACOM AVENUE BRISTOL, RHODE ISLAND 02809 TELEPHONE (401) 253-6900



2nd page

Bristol Harbor Inn- 6-month review of Dancing and Entertainment license:

A review has been conducted of all calls for service for the establishment during the last 6 months. We have handled the following calls for service related to the Dance and Entertainment license:

- 06-01-2024 (Sat.)@ 2317 hours- Loud music playing (tent)-management advised
- 06-22-2024 (Sat.)@ 2109 hours- Loud music playing (tent)-management advised
- 07-13-2024 (Sat.)@ 2217 hours- Loud music playing (tent)-management advised
- 08-10-2024 (Sat.)@ 2236 hours- Loud music playing (tent)-management advised
- 09-01-2024 (Sun.)@ 2209 hours- Loud music playing(tent)-management advised

Current dance and entertainment license restrictions:

- Monday through Thursday until 10pm
- Friday through Saturday until 11pm

It should be noted that the music levels were determined to be within acceptable limits, and no further action was required. Additionally, officers responded to the tent venue on Sunday, 09-01-2024. I do not believe Bristol Harbor Inn is licensed for Sunday dance and entertainment activities. On Saturday 06-01-2024, officers observed that music was playing past 11pm. The petitioner should be made aware of all related calls for service. After conducting this review, the police department recommends approving this license provided that all laws and ordinances governing this practice are followed.

Respectfully Submitted,

Capt. Roman Wozny

Captain Roman Wozny